

	<p>DRAFT MINUTES OF THE TORWORTH PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD AT ST BARNABUS CHURCH, RANSKILL, ON TUESDAY 7th JUNE 2016 AT 7:00PM.</p> <p>PRESENT: Chair: Councillor C Willis. Councillors: Hadley, H Helliwell, J Helliwell, R D'Amelio, R Willis, County Councillor L Yates and District Councillor M Gray CLERK: Mrs Rachel Hyland</p> <p>OPEN FORUM for members of the public None in attendance</p>
01/0616	APOLOGIES: Councillors Footitt,
02/0616	<p>POLICE/CRIME FIGURES</p> <p>There were no police representatives present at the meeting. At the meeting a report had not yet been received and would be forwarded to the Councillors once it arrived.</p>
03/0616	<p>DISTRICT / COUNTY COUNCILLOR</p> <p>County Councillor Liz Yates updated the meeting that she had inquired again regarding a new streetlight near the village park and the answer was still no. Cllr H Helliwell asked if there was a criteria that had to be met to install new lights, LY did not know but would ask. Cllr C Willis suggested that an inspection of the area should be done after dark as it is pitch black and unsafe for people to walk around there.</p> <p>LY is still waiting to hear from waste management re the litter on Daneshill Road.</p> <p>Regarding quarries this is now with the planning inspector.</p> <p>District Councillor M Gray attended the meeting and said he had been to the Basselaw AGM, regarding the Devolution he was not happy with the way it had been handled, he felt it had been railroaded through with no referendum, and we do not have the support of the local MP John Mann he is highly in favour of this. It was discussed about the letter received from Simon Greave and decided to take him up on his offer to attend the meeting.</p> <p>The District Councillor grant money will be available after 26th June 2016.</p> <p>MG had asked Paddy Tipping for rural crime training but this apparently does not happen in this area.</p> <p>It was discussed about a particular incident of a vicious dog in Torworth which had attacked another dog, details to be passed to M Gray.</p>
04/0616	<p>MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING</p> <p>Change to Councillor C Willis, add a capital to Tinker Lane and change 15 months to 18 months.</p>
05/0616	<p>MATTERS ARISING</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Check crime figures and send when received • Regarding speed test request to be put forward for an electronic speed board via Ian Parker at NCC • Chase bank account • Owen and Finlay have painted the gate to the village park, need to think about what they should be paid. • Councillor D'Amelio has done the Ordnance Survey maps • Hugo fox website free for community groups just need to choose a template. • Sarah at Cutting Shed had been in touch with Cllr C Willis, she is still having issues with a resident who is coming into the shop and shouting at her. TPC will get A1 Housing and Highways to confirm if the kerb is dropped for emergency access, Councillor C Willis will get details from both parties so we can keep them informed of what is happening. DC M Gray will also ask parking partnerships to look around Torworth for illegal parking.
06/0616	<p>ENVIRONMENTAL ISSUES</p> <p>Igas have submitted their planning application, which is open for comments until the 8th July, there are copies on a cd, and a non-technical version which has reduced to 43 pages. Each Parish Councillor will take a few chapters of the full document to read through and prepare</p>

	<p>notes on their thoughts to be combined together for the full response. An extraordinary meeting will be held on Tuesday 21st June to gather all thoughts on the application in order to prepare the full response.</p> <p>CLG Update – There was no meeting 2 weeks ago but there will be one this Thursday (9th June), where the Igas planner who wrote the planning application will be attending. Tinker Lane has had some intensive media coverage recently this has been covered by Rob Boeuf, the Vice Chair of the CLG in Christie’s absence. The last open day was held at Sutton last Saturday with lots of people attending.</p>												
07/0616	<p>FINANCE</p> <p>RESOLVED that the following cheques be passed for payment:</p> <table> <tr> <td>Scrooby and Ranskill PCC – Hire of Room</td> <td>£14.00</td> </tr> <tr> <td>R Hyland – Clerks Salary March</td> <td>£102.20</td> </tr> <tr> <td>HMRC – PAYE March</td> <td>£ 25.40</td> </tr> <tr> <td>North Notts Landscapes</td> <td>£367.20</td> </tr> <tr> <td>M Ellison - Internal Audit</td> <td>£60.00</td> </tr> <tr> <td>H J Helliwell & Sons</td> <td>£368.00</td> </tr> </table> <p>The accounts were signed off by the Chair ready to be sent to external audit.</p>	Scrooby and Ranskill PCC – Hire of Room	£14.00	R Hyland – Clerks Salary March	£102.20	HMRC – PAYE March	£ 25.40	North Notts Landscapes	£367.20	M Ellison - Internal Audit	£60.00	H J Helliwell & Sons	£368.00
Scrooby and Ranskill PCC – Hire of Room	£14.00												
R Hyland – Clerks Salary March	£102.20												
HMRC – PAYE March	£ 25.40												
North Notts Landscapes	£367.20												
M Ellison - Internal Audit	£60.00												
H J Helliwell & Sons	£368.00												
08/0616	<p>AMENITIES AND FACILITIES</p> <p>The PC are concerned about the mowing, only 1 grass verge was done, and it was thought the schedule should tie in with Ranskill so cannot understand why it is not cut in continuation. Ask for a schedule of when they have cut Torworth up to date. Clerk asked Councillors to make a note when they see they have been cut to reconcile back to the invoices.</p> <p>Village Park – There has been some fly tipping of greenhouse glass into the village park, which is extremely dangerous. The PC will draft a letter to the residents on Underwood Avenue stating that the glass has been thrown into a children’s play area, and ask could everyone please dispose of waste accordingly to avoid injury.</p> <p>Clerk to write to Retford Readymix to formally thank them for the concrete bench base.</p> <p>Advert to go in STAR regarding brass plaques on the memorial bench.</p> <p>This weekend is the scarecrow festival, the Playfield Committee have purchased a tea urn for the event.</p>												
09/0616	<p>NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN</p> <p>Nothing this month</p>												
10/0616	<p>PLANNING</p> <p>None</p>												
11/0616	<p>CORRESPONDENCE</p> <p>Correspondence circulated</p>												
12/0616	<p>INFORMATION TO BE FORWARDED</p> <p>Extraordinary meeting on Tuesday 21st June at 7pm, Clerk to book church.</p>												
13/0616	<p>AOB</p> <p>None</p>												
	<p>DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING</p> <p>Tuesday, 5th July, 2016 at 7:00pm - St. Barnabas Church, Ranskill</p> <p style="text-align: center;">Signed as a true record</p> <p style="text-align: center;">Chairman</p>												